The strangest souvenir ever?
Taking a group on the Mersey Ferry, we disembarked at Woodside where our coach was meeting us to take us on to Port Sunlight.

I had been very careful to advise the passengers where we were going to leave the ferry in case some stayed on and found themselves back at the Pier Head.

Anyway, on counting the passengers on the coach I found that two were missing. My fear was that they were still on the Ferry making their way back to Liverpool. 

However, walking back done the gangway to see if I can could find them, I spotted them walking up with a member of the Mersey Ferry staff. Asking why they had been delayed I was told that they were from Australia and back home their best friends were ex-pat Scousers who, when they heard they were coming to Liverpool, had asked them to bring back a bottle of Mersey water!

On leaving the Ferry they had asked one of the Mersey Ferry staff to climb down a ladder and scoop up a bottle of Mersey water, which he duly did! Whether they made it through customs I will never know.

The strangest souvenir ever?

Paul Beesley

